American Consulate General Recife

July 25, 1968.

Paul de Pedraza, Esquire Commercial Officer American Consulate General São Paulo - SP.

Dear Paul:

We have just received São Paulo' 2127 which concurs in the August 12 date for the arrival of Crane and Shoaf. It still doesn't answer, however, our question as to where they would prefer the reception be held. The home of the Acting Principal Officer would be cheaper but the Federation of Industry might be more suitable if they want to give a short discourse on the exhibition.

I will have the list of invitees drawn up immediately. When Messers Crane and Shoaf send their choices as to place for the reception they might also send along fiscal data for Mr. Falzone to claim reimbursement, if they decide to hold it at his house.

The blue ribbon list is ready for Mr. Shoaf to begin his calls. If he would tell me how long he thinks he might spend with each call, I will be better able to schedule a maximum number of calls.

Best regards,

Sincerely,

Francis R. Campbell Vice-Consul

cc | John Mullin Asst.Comml.Attache Amembassy, RIO